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The DC Blues Society is a non-profit 501(c)(3)  

organization dedicated to keeping the Blues alive 
through outreach and education. The DC Blues 

Society is a proud affiliate of the Blues Foundation. 
 
The Capital Blues Messenger is published monthly 

(unless otherwise noted) and sent by e-mail or U.S. 

mail to members. Past newsletters are available at  

www.dcblues.org. 
 

Send changes in name, address or membership 
status to membership@dcblues.org  or mail to 
DCBS Attn: Membership at the address listed 
above. 
   
The Capital Blues Messenger is your publication 

and members are encouraged to submit articles, 

photos, and ideas for articles, reviews, cartoons 

and photography.  Please submit material via         
e-mail to:  newsletter@dcblues.org. 
 

Blues listings for bands should be sent to 
calendar@dcblues.org.  
 

Note:  The deadline for all submissions is the 15th 
of the month prior to publication.  DCBS reserves 

the right to edit or refuse any content, including 

advertising, that it deems inappropriate.   

 

DCBS Board Members 
President:  Felix McClairen 

president@dcblues.org 
Vice President:  Nick Dale  

vp@dcblues.org  
Secretary:  Celina Wood  

secretary@dcblues.org 
Treasurer:  Frank Kahan 

treasurer@dcblues.org 
Jams & Festival:  Samõi Nuriddin 

jams@dcblues.org 
Merchandise:  James Ginyard  

merchandise@dcblues.org  
Honorary Directors:  John Cephas (1930-2009)  

Barry Lee Pearson, Joseph Wilson  
 

Key Volunteers 
Advertising:  Jazs  

ads@dcblues.org 
Blues in the Schools/Acoustic Jam:  Will Williamson  

bits@dcblues.org, acousticjam@dcblues.org 
E-Communications Coordinator/Membership  
Assistant:  Chris DeProperty; Walter Lamar 
membership@dcblues.org 
Grants Manager:  OPEN 
 fundraiser@dcblues.org 
Media:  Cassandra Behler 
    media@dcblues.org 
Membership:  Samõi Nuriddin 
 membership@dcblues.org   
Newsletter  

 Editor:  Pat Bransford  
newsletter@dcblues.org   

 Staff:  Mary Knieser, Sylvia Kiser 
 Blues Calendar:  Mike Wolk 
Volunteer Coordinator:  Margo Hope (Interim) 
     volunteer@dcblues.org 
Website 

Administrators:  Jazs, Fred Morser 
webmaster@dcblues.org 
Forum:  Crawlinõ Kingsnake forum@dcblues.org 
DCBS on Facebook:  Jazs 
DCBS on PayPal:  Fred Morser 

Become a DCBS member!  
Members are key to the livelihood of the 

DCBS.  Membersõ dues play an important 
part in helping DCBS fulfill its mission to 
promote the Blues and the musicians who 
keep the music alive, exciting and accessi-
ble. Members receive discounts on advance 
sale tickets to DCBS events, and from area 
merchants and clubs when you present your 
DCBS membership card (see p 11).  Mem-
bers also receive the monthly Capital Blues 
Messenger (CBM) newsletter and those with 
e-mail access get the CBM via e-mail plus 
additional e-mail updates about DCBS 
events.  

Becoming a member is simple, quick 
and easy:  

 ɻ Use the mail-in application, or  
 ɻ Apply  on-line at www.dcblues.org, or 
 ɻ Sign up at DCBS events or DCBS-

sponsored events/venues where you 
see the DCBS booth.  

 
   Members are invited to attend the monthly 
DCBS Board meetings. For information, send 
an e-mail to president@dcblues.org. 
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ADVERTISE IN THE DCBS  
CAPITAL BLUES MESSENGER  

 AD RATES   

 Business card $20  

 1/8 page $25  

 1/4 page  $40  

 1/3 page  $55  

 1/2 page  $75  

 2/3 page  $110  

 Full page  $140  

Rates are based on camera-ready artwork and 
must be received by the 7th of the prior month.   
Design service is outsourced and a fee will be 
charged. Ads should be at least 300 dpi in either 
PDF or JPG.  Ad size and space allocation contin-
gent on prior commitments and editorial content. 
DCBS reserves the right to refuse advertising it 
deems inappropriate. Ad specs and on--line rates:    
www.dcblues.org. 
Questions?  E-mail: ads@dcblues.org   

Corporate DCBS Memberships  
DCBS offers a Corporate membership  

option that provides small and large busi-

nesses the opportunity to advertise through 

DCBS while supporting DCBS programs.  

For only $200 per year, businesses receive 

the same benefits of individual DCBS members  

(see above) PLUS  6 postings of any combina-

tion of 1/4 page ads in the DCBS monthly 

newsletter and/or web icons on the DCBS web-

site.  Each web icon/event posting will remain 

on the DCBS website for one week per posting.

ñ for a total of 6 weeks presence on the DCBS 

website. This is a $240-$280 value, for only 

$200.  

To get more information, or to establish 

corporate membership, visit: 

www.dcblues.org/memb/mbr_join.php. 

D.C. Blues Society Membership  

Application/Renewal Form 

Date:  _________     If renewal, check here  ____  

 

 

___________________________________________ 
Name (please print clearly above) 
 
__________________________________________ 

Address 
 
___________________________________________ 
City/State/Zip Code 
 
___________________________________________ 
Telephone  
 
___________________________________________           
E-mail 
 
Dues per year (circle appropriate one): 

   Student:    $15  (Include photocopy of student ID) 

   Individual: $25           Family:    $35 

   Corporate: $200         Canada: $35 (US funds) 

   Other Countries:  $50 (US funds)  
Contributions (not dues) are tax-deductible.  
Please allow up to six weeks for processing  

If Family, list member names:__________________ 

Your volunteer time/talent is always welcome.  If 

interested in volunteering, check interest(s):  

__ Update Website 

__ Work a shift at a show (DCBS table, door, etc.) 

__ Promote shows (distribute flyers, handbills, etc.) 

__ Raise funds (sell ads, organize auctions, etc.) 

__ Write reviews or take photos for Newsletter  

     (see your name in print!)  

__ Other? ___________________________ 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Mail with check to 

THE DC BLUES SOCIETY  

P.O. BOX 77315 

WASHINGTON, DC 20013-73 

Or Join/Renew Online at www.dcblues.org 
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DCBS Volunteer Appreciation Party Celebrated What Makes DCBS Tick! 
As an all-volunteer organization, DCBS is only as strong as the individuals who donate their time, efforts, and money (!) to support Society 

activities and its mission of preserving, promoting, and celebrating the blues in the DC metropolitan area.  Throughout the year, DCBS makes 

pleas for volunteers to raise their hands to help out at events or to take on other supportive roles.  On Friday, October 25, DCBS used the occa-

sion of the 4th Friday DCBS-Silver Spring American Legion Happy Hour to host a Volunteer Appreciation Party.  And a party it was!  DCBS President 

Felix McClairen and Volunteer Coordinator Margo Hope were the emcees/presenters, providing each volunteer who was present with a certificate 

and small token of appreciation.  They also presented some humorous gifts to some of the key volunteers; for example, Felix got a wizard hat 

since he is so creative in concocting ideas for DCBS to pursue.  A Volunteer of the Year Award was presented to Pat Bransford (center photo di-

rectly below), in recognition of her efforts to produce the DCBS monthly newsletter and her additional volunteer support. The always entertaining 

Dr. S.O. Feelgood was the DJ for the evening. He not only played great music but also engaged the audience in a few challenges to identify songs 

and artists played.  The photos below capture some of the outstanding volunteers who turned out that evening to be recognized for their support.  

Photos by Pat & Ken Bransford 


